
Whitwell and Selside Parish Meeting 

7.30 pm 2 March 2020 at the Memorial Hall 

Minutes 

1.         Welcome. 

The chairman welcomed all present.  These were Tony and June Dixon, Carolyn Potter, Norman and Cathy 

Winter, John Tallon, Andrew Tallon, Stephen Procter, Lenore Knowles and S. Elliott. 

  

2.         Apologies. 

Apologies were received from Angela Ridding. 

3.         Approval of minutes of meeting of 4 March 2019. 

The minutes, having been circulated shortly after the last meeting were agreed to be a correct record, and 

signed by the chairman. 

 4.        Matters arising. 

(i) LAP Norman gave a brief update on the Local Area Partnership and said that he attended meetings when 

possible.  For the moment there was nothing to report. 

(ii) Roads Stephen referred to the great quantity of standing water in the lanes of late and asked could 

nothing be done.   Carolyn referred to the constant problem of potholes.  Norman responded by urging 

people to use either the Highways Authority’s telephone or online reporting system, referred to the 

unevenness of the Highways’ response, and said that action was possibly more likely to result if more people 

used the system and persisted.  He agreed to contact Stan Collins, County Councilor, so that at the least he 

was made aware of our concerns 

 

5.         Poor Dale – letting of grazing. 

 Stephen agreed to take the grazing for the coming year, for which he handed the chairman £10, which it was 

agreed would be given as a donation to the school. 

 

6.         AOB 

There was none. 

 

7.         Date and place of next meeting. 

 

7.30 p m Monday 1 March 2021at the Memorial Hall. 

 

 


